LOCAL & STATE

Huge hazard ahea
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A portion of Gold Camp Road is now closed to vehicles until further no-
tice due to a large boulder blocking the roadway. The closure is from the
northern boundary of North Cheyenne Cafion Park, north of the Chutes
and Ladders trailhead, to the gravel parking lot uphill from Helen Hunt
Falls. Onlookers check out the boulder after it fell Sunday. The USDA

Forest Service will be assessing all options for remediation. The public is
asked to please avoid the area to minimize traffic issues associated with

overcrowding.




